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l I Faculty Senate Vol. XIX-27 
Minutes of Aprll17, 1990 

The meeting was called to order by Tony Schaeffer at 2:06 P.M. in the Martinsville Room of the 
Martin Luther King Student Union. 

Present: David Carpenter, Luis Clay-Mendez, Pat Fewell, Laurent Gosselin, Evelyn Goodrick, 
Robert Jorstad, Linda Leal, Ed Marlow, Harold Nordin, Tony Schaeffer, Ron Sutliff, Richard Sylvia, 
and Gary Wallace 

Absent: AI DiChiara and Kipp Kruse 
Visitors: Kerri Jo Arrol, Susan Thomas, Daily Eastern News, Jan Marquardt-Charry, and John 

Miller 

I. The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved. 

II. Communications : 
A. Strategic Marketing Plan for the BOG System 
B. Minutes of the 4-6-90 meeting of the CAC 
C. Memo from Kandy Baumgardner, re: Faculty Senate elections 

Ill. Old Business: 
A. Extensive discussion centered around faculty elections. On behalf of the Election 

Committee, Jorstad reported that over 425 ballots have been received; the committee recognizes 
that there could have been some problems with procedure, but all in all, we had a valid election. 
Despite isolated cases of faculty receiving two unmarked ballots (Ciay-Mendez) and other 
inconsistencies, the numbers speak well for the process (Marlow). The Election Committee should 
be commended and the election should not be nullified by conjectural accusations, hearsay, and 
gossip (Sutliff). There is widespread disappointment with the procedures and other matters that 
are not based on hearsay, but factual data (Sylvia). A second election should be conducted, to allay 
the rumors about improprieties (Baumgardner). If a second election is held, it would have to be in 
attendance, as there is no time for a mail vote (Schaeffer). Motion was made 
(Sylvia/Ciay-Mendez) that the Faculty Senate conduct a new election in attendance in the Martin 
Luther King Union. The vote was 4 yes, 4 no, and 5 abstained. Motion was made (Gosselin/Sutliff) 
that we keep elections as is and next week present and accept the results. The roll-call vote was: 
Carpenter (No), Clay-Mendez (No), Fewell (No), Gosselin (Yes), Goodrick (No), Leal (Yes), 
Marlow (Yes), Nordin (Yes), Schaeffer (Abstained), Sutliff (Yes), Sylvia (No), and Wallace 
(Yes). The motion carried. 

B. Sutliff apologized for any confusion that the list he circulated may have caused. 
C. Discussion was held about the draft proposal on advertising on campus. Motion was made 

(Ciay-Mendez/Wallace) to accept the proposal as presented, excluding any restrictions on 
advertisements in the Daily Eastern News. After further deliberation, it was moved 
(Gosselin/Marlow) to table the motion. Motion to table carried. 

D. Nordin on t e · Committee recommendations for 1990-1991 . Among 
these ar following: 

. Parking fees will increase b 
2. ar mcrease from $10. to $20.; fire lane violations from $25. to $50; and 

parking in handicapped areas from $25. to $50. (all fines will be halved if paid within 48 hours). 
3. Work on O'Brien and North Stadium lots will be delayed and money saved will be spent on 

various other more pressing projects, such as increasing the parking area west of Lawson Hall by 
more than 175 spaces. 

4. Parking area between Coleman and Taylor halls will be for faculty only. 
5. There will be additional metered spaces near Booth Library. 
E. Gosselin reported on the Distinguished Faculty Awards. There have been nine completed 

files submitted, and all are very impressive. Names will be announced at a later date. 



IV. New Business: 
There was discussion concerning the BOG Strategic Marketing Plan. It appears to be a waste of 

$250,000 and half of the contents could be thrown out (Schaeffer). 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:36 P.M. The next Senate meeting will be April 24, at 2:00 P.M. 
in the Martinsville Room. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Luis Clay-Mendez 
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